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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of Council held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Tuesday 29 March 2016
	
	

	Present:
	
	Cllrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Bunyard, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Chesters, Withey and Bonds.

Mrs T Lovell (Parish Clerk)
7 members of the public

Mr Dennis Osborne expressed his concerns regarding traffic safety issues in Exeter Road.  He has on several occasions witnessed vehicles going through red lights, not stopping for pedestrian crossings and vehicles parked on pavements.  He noted that this would be discussed later in the meeting.
He further addressed the Council and requested what criteria the Council follows when determining planning applications? How does the Council engage the public regarding planning applications especially those in the community who would be affected? What is section 106 monies?

The Chairman informed Mr Osborne that the Clerk would respond to his questions in writing.

Cllr Mrs Chesters who is the Vice Chair on the North Devon Council Planning Committee explained that district councillors are constantly made of aware of planning policies.  The Parish Council are a statutory consultee ultimately planning decisions are the responsibility of the Local Planning Authority. Councillors are happy to listen to the public and acknowledge all representations made when considering planning applications.


	304/2015/16
	Apologies
	Received from Cllr Miss Beardshall, Lord and Lucas.

	305/2015/16
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	There were none.

	306/2015/16
	Declarations of Interest


	There were none received.

	307/2015/16
	Finance


	The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the sum of £1,207.56. 
 (N/C)


	308/2015/16
	Traffic and Safety on Exeter Road
	The Chairman welcomed Mr Cammack Principal at Braunton Academy and Mrs Shapland Chair of Governors at Southmead Primary School.
Cllr Bunyard expressed concerns regarding traffic and safety on Exeter Road issues include:

· vehicles speeding,
· inappropriate parking,
· inappropriate drop off/pick up for schools,
· obstruction of highway, and 

· volume of vehicles.
Following the recent incident where a lollipop lady got knocked down by a vehicle it is vital that these issues are addressed and the safety of Exeter Road is improved.  The Parish Council have the power to install permanent signage on the highway to warn the public of any danger in the area, subject to permission from the highway authority (Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, section 75).  
Mr Cammack explained that since September 2014 he had been in discussions with the Head Teacher at Southmead Primary School regarding safety concerns in Exeter Road.  The two schools have been working closely with the police and have had some success with removing parked vehicles during school drop off/pick up times.  Braunton Academy are also concerned regarding the increased level of residential developments in and around Braunton, as this will mean an increased number of pupils attending local schools. Braunton Academy have written to North Devon Council Planning Authority expressing its concerns.

Mrs Shapland agreed with Mr Cammacks comments both schools had achieved improvements regarding removal of parked vehicles during school drop off/pick up times, this was thanks to the efforts of PCSO Andy Frisby.  She further expressed concerns regarding frustration experienced by drivers due to the number of pedestrian crossings in Exeter Road as there are three within a short distance of each other including the pelican crossing, central island crossing and lollipop lady.
County Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that following the incident that occurred with the lollipop lady in Exeter Road the County would be conducting a safety/risk review of the area.  She was of the opinion that the lollipop lady should operate on the pelican crossing this would reduce the number of pedestrian crossings and be a safer location for a lollipop lady to operate from away from Barton Lane junction.  It was noted that where the lollipop lady currently stands it is the preferred point of crossing and to prevent children continuing to cross at this point the County would need to look at installing roadside barriers, subject to there being sufficient pavement width.  

Other issues that exacerbate the problem include: 
· Barton Lane now being the main exit for residents that live at Pill Gardens which increases the volume of traffic at the junction, and
· poor visibility due to there being no yellow hatched box to keep the junction clear from stationary vehicles.

RESOLVED: That the Council arranges a meeting with representatives from the Braunton Academy, Southmead School, Police, Braunton Community Speed Watch and Devon County Highways to identify the safety issues and to generate actions for all parties to improve the overall safety of Exeter Road especially during school drop off/pick up times.  
(N/C)


	309/2015/16
	Neighbourhood Plan
	David Relph outlined the background to the Neighbourhood Planning process attached as Appendix A.  The aim of a Neighbourhood Plan in Braunton would be to help shape planning policies in the community not to prevent new housing.  It would support the strategic Local Plan and would be considered as part of the planning process.
Neighbourhood plans need to be dealt with via a statutory mechanisms such as parish councils.  140 have been developed in the United Kingdom so far.  The process takes 18 to 24 months to complete it is important to mobilise a community group with time and skills to help to deliver a Neighbourhood Plan.   Mr Relph has set up ‘Love Braunton’ group which already has 8 active members willing to be involved in producing a Neighbourhood Plan for Braunton.  There are costs involved with delivering a successful Neighbourhood Plan including holding a referendum but councils are able to obtain some central government funding.
RESOLVED:  That the Council agrees in principle to begin the process to develop a Neighbourhood Plan for Braunton
(7.1abs)



	310/2015/16
	North Devon Council Variation of Premises Licence – George Hotel, Exeter Road
	Members expressed concerns regarding the proposed removal of some of the conditions of the existing Premises Licence.  In 2015 there were several occasions where public nuisance was caused to people living locally including noise, criminal damage, community safety and litter. Complaints were received from members of the public regarding disturbances caused by late night drinkers and the Council held discussions with the North & West Devon Crime Prevention Officer regarding measures that could be implemented to improve the situation. On the 10 August 2015 the Parish Council considered applying for a Public Spaces Protection Order (Min Ref: 104/2015/16). 

RESOLVED:  That the Council objects to the removal of the following conditions as removal of these conditions will cause potential risk of further noise and disturbance to those living locally and to the community as a whole.

Condition 16 -  (a) The Licensee shall take all due precautions for the safety of the public and shall at all times conduct his business in such a manner and exercise such control over all persons on the premises as may be necessary to ensure that there is no drunkenness, breach of the peace or behaviour resulting or likely to result in damage to property or personal injury to any person.

 

(b) The Licensee shall not permit any drunkenness, disorderly conduct or any acting, recitation, singing or dancing which is of an obscene or offensive character.

 
Condition 17 -   The Licensee shall ensure that the premises are at all times used so as to ensure that no disturbance is caused to nearby residents, passers-by, or the occupants of adjacent premises and use his best endeavours to ensure that at the close of any licensed entertainment patrons disperse as quietly as possible.
Condition 18 -   Every part of the premises to which the public is admitted shall be efficiently lighted that the management may afford adequate supervision over the whole area used for licensed entertainment.
Condition 42 -   All windows to the premises shall be closed whilst entertainment involving amplified music is taking place at the premises.
Condition 43 -   The entrance and exit doors shall not be restrained in the open position whilst entertainment involving amplified music is taking place at the premises.
Condition 44 -   A sufficient number of Door Stewards, as per Condition 8 (a) above, with regard to the capacity of the premise, shall be employed for the purposes of providing a security function from 20:00 hours on Friday and Saturday nights until the conclusion of business when all patrons have left the premises.
Condition 45 -   The premises may remain open for no more than 60 minutes after the end of the period during which the retail sale of alcohol is permitted, as a “wind-down” period
(N/C)


	311/2015/16
	North Devon Council – Review of Planning Enforcement
	RESOLVED:  That the Clerk be instructed to request statistics regarding the planning enforcement backlog for Braunton, including how many enforcement cases have been successfully resolved, and how many are outstanding?
(N/C)




312/2015/16.   Planning
a)   60853
Alterations & conversion of garage to form additional living accommodation at 2 East Meadow Road, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr David Worthington

Comment:
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(b)   60774
Listed building application for erection of replacement conservatory at Broadgate House, Broadgate Close, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr James Watkins

Comment:
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(c)   60861
Erection of replacement conservatory at Broadgate House, Broadgate Close, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr James Watkins

Comment:
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

(d)   60875
Erection of overhead line-new pole for diversion at Stonecroft Church, Hill Lane, Knowle, Braunton.

Applicant:
Western Power Distribution

Comment:
Recommend approval.

(N/C)

NOTICES OF DECISION

Approvals
60518
Erection of storage building at South Lea House, Lower Park Road, Braunton.

60683
Extension to dwelling at 25 Homer Crescent, Braunton.

60669
Alterations to toilet & washroom facilities at Saunton Golf Club, Saunton, Braunton.
The meeting closed at 8:15 p.m.



............................................... The Chairman
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